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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 9th November 2022 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs Michelle Budden(MB) Chairman, John Freeman (JF), Chris Hampson (CH), Adrian Morgan (AM) and Peter Wilkinson (PW).
E21.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.
E22.
Attendance as noted above.  Absent: Cllrs Iain Lasseter (IL) and Bill Reynolds (WR).
E23.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.

E24.
Minutes of the meeting held on 7th September 2022 were approved.
E25.
Russet Road Play Park.  The Clerk reported that the grant application has been successful and £95,543.10 has been awarded towards the Play Park Project.  This, together with the Council’s earmarked funding is sufficient to allow the work to take place.  Discussions have taken place with Kompan and it is currently anticipated that there will be a site meeting in early December and that work will begin on site at the beginning of January 2023, which is expected to take approximately 5 weeks to complete.  The report was received and welcomed.
E26.
Solar Panels Project.  AM reported that he, JF and PW have met with a contractor.  It was recommended that we do not install battery storage at this stage but to review this after about 6 months after installation when accurate figures of generation and usage will be available.  It was recommended that a total of 48 panels be installed on the south facing roof over the Wren and Vale Royal rooms.  It was also recommended that any additional funding over and above the Council’s earmarked funds for this project should be vired from the Clerk’s Salary budget.  The Clerk was requested to email the Community Association’s Chairman to seek the Association’s agreement to proceed with the project.
E27.
The current Maintenance Contract was discussed in detail and several amendments were agreed. The updated contract will be submitted to the next meeting of Council for approval with sealed tenders to be received by 11:00am on Tuesday, 3rd January 2023.

It was also agreed to seek a quote and any necessary permissions to plant flowering trees on both verges of Northwich Road between the parish boundary and the houses.

E 28.
The Environment Budget for 2023/4 was considered and it was suggested that some budget headings are no longer required or can be amalgamated to simplify the accounts.  Several amendments were agreed, which will be submitted to the Finance Committee Budget meeting in January.
E29.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday, 8th February 2023 at 7:15pm was confirmed.
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

